Summary of Minutes
January 13, 2015
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in regular session on January 13, 2015 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.  The following members were present:

Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear, Chairman


Mike Smith, Vice-Chairman


Loistine DeFreece

Gary Strickland


Dwayne Smith

Peggy Chavis

Steve Martin

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery

Randy Lawson
Brenda Fairley-Ferebee

John Campbell
Also in attendance were:  Dr. Johnny Hunt, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Shanita Wooten, Stephen Gaskins,  Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear.
2.
Invocation:
Ms. Brenda Fairley-Ferebee.
3.
Adoption of the Agenda:
Chairman Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear.  The

Board approved the revised agenda.

4.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously
approved the taped open session minutes of December 9, 2014.
5.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments
None.

B.
Bus Driver of the Month
Mr. Stephen Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources, recognized the Bus Driver of the Month:  Ms. Peggy Britt – Long Branch Elementary School.
C.
Certified/Classified Employees of the Month

Mr. Stephen Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent, recognized the Certified and Classified Employees of the Month. 

Certified Employee of the Month:  Ms. Erica Quick – 4th Grade Teacher – St. Pauls Elementary School.  

Classified Employee of the Month:  Ms. Regina Connor – Power School Data Manager – Orrum Middle School.
D.
Spotlight on Education

Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, introduced the Public Schools of Robeson County’s representatives who gave the Spotlight on Education.  Mr. Charles Locklear, Principal of Fairgrove Middle School, and Ms. Karen Floyd, Principal of Red Springs Middle School, talked about some special activities they are doing at their schools to improve teaching and learning.  Mr. Locklear, Principal at Fairgrove Middle School talked about two areas his staff are working on:  Character Education and the BEAR Books.  Mr. Locklear also has implemented TECH Tuesday. 

Ms. Floyd, Principal of Red Springs Middle School, talked about a program they have in place, a positive action program – which is part of the PBIS curriculum, and a positive program called KODO’s tickets.   Ms. Floyd said she will be introducing TECH Tuesday as well at Red Springs Middle School.
Both principals, Mr. Locklear and Ms. Floyd have an academic program - intervention block - which is built into their daily schedule.

E.
SACS Accreditation
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, talked briefly about the SACS accreditation reviews including the dates and school sites.  She said the dates begin March 17-18, 2015 and March 24-25, 2015.  Dr. Emanuel said it will take two and one-half days to complete.

F.
Testing Update

Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, and Mr. Bobby Locklear, Testing Director, talked briefly about the testing which began last week. Mr. Locklear said the bulk of testing started today and will conclude on Friday.  He said the make-up period will take place after Martin Luther King Holiday.  Mr. Locklear said DPI will release the school performance grades on February 5.  He said next school year all high schools will move to a 10 point grading scale as approved by the State Board of Education.
Dr. Linda Emanuel said a curriculum meeting needs to be held soon for discussion about the grading scale.

G.
Differentiated Pay Plan for Teachers
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt, and Mr. Stephen Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent, presented a differentiated pay as required by DPI.  Superintendent Dr. Hunt said the plan only includes teachers and instructional coaches, no one else is included.  He said each school system had to come up with their plan and submit it to DPI by Thursday of this week.
Mr. Gaskins said the plan is Senate Bill #744 and is required by law.  He talked briefly about what is in PSRC’s Differentiated Pay Plan, that has been put together and what is proposed.   Mr. Gaskins said all proposals are subject to the availability of funds appropriated by the General Assembly.  Mr. Gaskins gave each board member a copy of the plan.
Superintendent Dr. Hunt said the plan needs to be approved for submission to DPI.

6.
The Board set aside policy and approved the Differentiated Pay Plan proposed for the Public Schools of Robeson County for submission to DPI.

H.
Injury and Loss Prevention Policy
Attorney Grady Hunt, said the State Board of Education adopted on January 8, 2015, a Worker’s Compensation Loss Prevention Policy which says each LEA will adopt a loss prevention policy in order to maintain a safe working environment for all employees.  He said this policy has to be adopted and filed with DPI by March 31, 2015.  Attorney Hunt presented a proposed Injury and Loss Prevention Policy that has been prepared by the School Board’s Association.  Attorney Hunt said it is required to have a first and second reading on policies.  He said a first reading can take place in February and a second and final reading could take place in March to adopt the policy to meet the deadline requirement.
The board said they will review the proposed policy as presented, and if necessary have a policy meeting.
7.
ACTION ITEMS
A.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the financial report for the month.  The Board approved the financial report as presented.
B.
Property Purchase – Red Springs High School
Attorney Grady Hunt, said the Board had approved a resolution authorizing to enter into purchase of property in Red Springs, NC.  He said the option was executed buy all parties, the board and the land owners.  Attorney Hunt said the land purchase has been approved by the Robeson County Commissioners.  He asked the board for authorization to exercise that option to purchase the property which has to be done by tomorrow night at midnight.  The Board approved the land purchase of property in Red Springs, NC as presented by School Board Attorney Hunt.
8.
Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1)(6), and student transfers (G.S. 

115C-402 and G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1).
9.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved the motion.

10.
Motion to approve closed session minutes December 9, 2014.  The 
Board approved the motion.

11.
Motion to approve student transfers as presented.  The Board approved 

the motion.

12.
Motion to approve personnel as amended. The Board approved the 

motion.
13.
Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,
Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear, Chairman
Dr. Johnny Hunt, Secretary
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